Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
VHB
The City of Apopka announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, April 21, 2022, 6:00 p.m.

PLACE: Virtually on GoTo Webinar; By phone at (213)929-4212 with audio access code 293-741-348

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: A public meeting will be held regarding project plans for Ocoee-Apopka Road (also known as County Road 437A). The purpose of this virtual meeting is to present and explain the study process, seek local input, and provide interested persons an opportunity to get involved in the study.
The limits of the study are from Harmon Road to Hawthorne Avenue. The purpose of this study is to widen Ocoee-Apopka Road to 4-lanes to accommodate the needs of existing and future developments and to improve safety and access management along the study corridor. The study is being conducted in partnership with Orange County.
The meeting will be held online via GoToWebinar. The meeting is free to attend and can be accessed by computer and phone.
Virtual Option: Interested persons may join the virtual public meeting from a computer, tablet, or mobile device. For this option, advance registration is required by visiting https://bit.ly/ocoee-apopka-corridor-study. Once registered, participants will receive a confirmation email containing information about joining the meeting online. Note: Internet Explorer cannot be used to register or attend this webinar. If joining online, please provide adequate login time to view the presentation in its entirety.
Phone Option (Listen Only): Participants may join the meeting in listen-only mode by dialing (213)929-4212 and entering the audio access code 293-741-348 when prompted.
The City of Apopka is sending notices to nearby property owners, business owners, interested persons, and organizations to provide the opportunity to offer comments and express their views regarding this project and the proposed improvements.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting the City Clerk Department at (407)703-1704 or CityClerk@apopka.net.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: N/A
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 48 hours before the workshop/meeting by contacting: City Clerk Department ADA Coordinator at 1(800)955-8770 (Voice) or 1(800)955-8771 (TDD). If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Project Manager Pamela Richmond at (407)703-1739, PRichmond@apopka.net, or by mail at 120 E. Main Street, Apopka, Florida 32703. Additional information about this project is available online at www.OcoeeApopkaRoadStudy.com. We encourage you to participate in the Ocoee-Apopka Road Corridor Study public meeting.
